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Head of School  
address: 
 
 

 
Over this weekend I was thinking about what a 
fantastic day our Olympic Day was on Friday.  It 
was really lovely seeing all the academy children 
competing against each other.  I was really 
impressed with everyone's eagerness to participate, 
great sportsmanship and positive attitudes.  I was 
particularly proud to see the Year 4 sprint final 
which consisted only of Hambridge pupils.  There 
were also so many other successes during the day - 
your children should be proud of these.  Thank you 
as well to those parents who came along and 
showed their support.  It means a lot.   

There are many fun things planned over the coming 
4 weeks and, where possible, I will be around to 
share these with the children. Taking over another 
school mid term has its challenges and a busy diary 
means I can't make all events. As the new term 
starts, events across all three of my schools can be 
better planned and my presence can be greater. In 
the meantime, I thank you for your patience and 
continued support.  

With very best wishes 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Nichola Chesterton 
Head of School 
 
 
 
 

Contacting Mrs Chesterton 
If you need to email me, please can I ask you to 
email me via the school email 
(hambridge@educ.somerset.gov.uk).  With over 
250 children between the 3 schools it is not possible 
for me to respond to parents in a timely manner via 
my personal  school email address. If you wish to 
speak with me please call or email the school 
directly and they will either make you an 
appointment or forward on as relevant.  
 
CLP Athletics success 
Well done to those pupils selected to represent our 
school for bringing the cup back to Hambridge 
Primary again this year.  I believe that you were 
quite a number of points ahead of your closest 
rivals.  The sporting clubs here at the school are 
very well supported and it does bring it home on 
days like these exactly how fit our children are.   
 
Residential 

In short, it was great fun!  Thank you to all of our 

pupils who did themselves proud by challenging 

themselves further than they thought they could.  

We also had a number of wonderful comments from 

the PGL staff about how well behaved our children 

are which is brilliant to hear.  I am quite sure that 

they were all completely exhausted when they were 

returned to you.   

 

Thank you to all staff members who gave up their 

weekends to ensure that everyone was looked after 

and had a good time.  We simply couldn’t do it for 

the price without your continued support.   

 

Please visit our school blog: 

www.hambridgeprimaryschool.co.uk/school-blog 

to view photographs of the whole weekend.   
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Inclusive Dyslexia Friendly Status  

We are absolutely delighted to inform you that the 
school  has  been regained its Inclusive Dyslexia 
Friendly Status Accreditation.  With great thanks to 
our wonderful SENCO, Mrs Daymond, for all her 
hard work continuing to ensure that the dyslexia 
friendly principles remain embedded in Hambridge 
Primary school.  
  
I would also like to congratulate Mrs Daymond on 
her successful appointment as SENCO at Huish 
Episcopi Primary School.  This mean that she will 
now become SENCO across all The Levels Academy 
Trust schools.   
 
Class Structure for 2018/2019 

With the arrival of Mrs Hatt in September I am 
pleased now to confirm that our teachers next year 
will have responsibility for the following classes and 
year groups:  
¶ Discovery - Mrs Whitlock - YR/1 
¶ Pippin - Mrs van Duin - Y2/3 
¶ Kingston - Mrs Denley - Y4 
¶ Bramley - Mrs Bond (Monday/Tuesday), Mrs 

Hatt (Wednesday/Thursday/Friday) - Y5 
¶ Liberty - Mr Thompson - Y6 
 
Farewells 

At the end of the term, I am very sorry to say that 
we will be losing two members of our staff: Mrs 
Helen Wild and Mrs Rebecca Male who are both 
going onto new and different jobs.  We  wish them 
both all the very best of success in their future roles.  
 
The school currently has an advertisement out for a 
Teaching Assistant and will shortly be advertising 
for a Cleaner and Caretaker (from the end of term) 
and someone to take charge of Breakfast Club from 
September.   
 
Survey 
I hope you all received a letter home from your 
children with regard to the school looking for your 
opinions on the school officially extending the 
school day by 15 minutes (having a registration time 
of 8.45am) to allow for the school to officially close 
at 1.30pm on a Friday which should bring benefits 
to teaching and TA staff members.   
Please follow the link https://
www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CKJWBFC to give you 
the opportunity to answer 5 questions and give us 
your opinion/ask questions. This won’t take long 
but will be really appreciated.  

I have had a look at your opinions so far and just 
wanted to add that PPA (Preparation, Planning and 
Assessment) time is a legal requirement for 
teachers so all teachers have  to have this regardless 
of whether it is mid-week or Friday afternoon.   

 
The Weather 
It seems to be getting hotter!  A reminder that, to 
keep your child/ren well, please can all pupils bring 
a hat, water and sun cream into school.   
 

 

Run for Fun—1 July 2018 

A Run for Fun has been organised by Langport 

Running Club.   There will be a choice of distance:  

400m dash, 1 km, 2 km or if you want a bigger 
challenge you could try the 3 km run.  All taking 
part will be time and results will be published.  All 
timed and results published.   If you are interested 
please park in Tescos, Langport.  Registration by 
9.45 for 10.00 am start. FREE for all children 4 - 14 
years.  
 
Class 2 Trip to We The Curious 
Rather last minute, but we have just booked We The 
Curious in Bristol for Pippin Class.    
 
This takes place on 4 July, leaving school at 9 am 
and leaving Bristol at 2:30 so, hopefully, back at 
school for round 4pm.  

Roving Reporters Report 

Residential news: so, as many parents 

know, Years 4-6 had their residential.  The 

activities were: zipwire, Jacobs ladder, 

trapeze, orienteering, problem solving, 

sensory trail, raft building, dragon boat 

racing, climbing wall, fencing.  The evening 

activities were: Cluedo, campfire, Capture 

the Flag.  Each day there was a selection of 

fresh fruit and a salad bar at every meal.  

The rooms held 4 people and included two 

bunkbeds, a storage shelf and a bathroom.   

CLP athletics: we recently took part in the 

CLP tournament and competed as a small 

school.  There were lots of events such as 

relay, 800m, 400m sprint etc.  There were 

about 4-6 competitors in each event and we 

are very happy to say we defended our title 

and won! 

Ruby, Jemima, Lottie 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CKJWBFC
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CKJWBFC
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Pippin Class are going as part of their topic work on 
healthy living and will see a show called senses re-
wired which will explain how our senses are 
keeping us safe and healthy, looking at the senses of 
animals and how they require different senses 
depending on their habitat. It is to link the 
children's classroom learning in this topic with a 
more interactive approach. 

Golden Tickets –Friday 8 June 

Well done to the following pupils who have gone the 

extra mile:  

 

Discovery Class 

Ruby 

  

Pippin Class 

Etienne, Arthur, Nilou 

 

Kingston 

Ruben, Chloe 

 

Bramley 

George, Fox, Tilly, Ava 

 
 
 
 

  
SAFEGUARDING 

  
Don’t think 

“What if I’m wrong” 
Think… 

“What if I am right” 
  
If you have any concerns about a pupil you 
should report this to a member of staff im-
mediately.  If you feel a pupil is at risk or a 
subject of abuse you must contact the Desig-
nated Safeguarding Leads Immediately. 
 
¶  Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) 

(Hambridge School): Rebecca Denley 
¶ Deputy DSL (Hambridge School):   
      Nichola Chesterton 
¶ Little Levels Pre-School DSL:  Rebecca 

Yeadon 
¶ Safeguarding and Child Protection  

Governor: Martyn Cannon  
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 Clubs: 

 

Mon 08.00- 08.50 

09:00ð10:00 

12:45ð1:30 

1.00ð1.30 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.30 

Hula Hoop  

Parent fit  

KS1 Cricket 

Running Club 

Girls Football 

Study Club 

Cricket  

Gardening 

Tues 08.30ð08.50 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.45 

Badminton 

Athletics 

Book Club 

Letôs Get Cooking 

 

Wed 08.00ð08.50 

1.00ð1.30 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.30 

Fun Fitness 

KS1 Choir 

Rounders 

KS2 Choir 

Thurs 8:00 ï 8:50 

1.00ð1.30 

3.30ð4.30 

3.30ð4.30 

 

Dodgeball  

Multiskills 

Frisbee 

French 

Fri 1.00ð1.30 

3.30ð4.30 

 

Banagrams 

Tennis 

 

 Year 6 Swimming  

 

  

Class Swimming days 
Liberty 10.30 – 

11.30 

  

3 July 

10 July 

17 July 

  
Liberty 

  

9.30 – 
10.30 

11 July 

18 July 

  
Liberty 9.30 – 

10.30 
13 July 

Diary Dates:  
PLEASE NOTE: Updates and amendments 

will be in red.   

 

 
 
 

Date Time Event 

27.6.18  Yr 3/4 Mini Red 

Tennis Club 

29.6.18 13.00 Sports Day  

2.7.18  Shuffle up day 

4.7.18  Pippin Class trip to 

We The Curious 

4.7.18  Year 6 Induction 

Day 

5.7.18 14.00 CLP Swimming 

gala 

6.7.18  Liberty Class  

Careers Day 

11.7.18 2.15—

3.15 

Charlotte’s Web  

11.7.18 13.00 Choir to Bridgwater 

Singing Festival 

12.7.18 14.00 

and 

18.00 

School Production 

13.7.18 Lunch Whole school  

picnic 

16.7.18 14.45 KS1 assembly 

16.7.18 16.00 CLP Triathlon 

17.7.18 16.00 Yr 5/6 Rounders 

Tournament, Huish 

Academy 

17.7.18 14.00 End of Year  

Celebration  

Assembly 
20.7.18  End of Term 

23/24.7.18  Inset Days 


